University
oRegina
Space Allocation Committee

Meeting Minutes
June 21 - 2010
In Attendance:
Dave Button — Vice President — Administration
David Gauthier — Vice President - Research
Lynn Wells — Acting Vice President - Academic

Nelson Wagner - Associate Vice-President (Facilities Management)
Neil Paskewitz — Director — Planning, Design & Construction

Meeting Agenda:

A. Facilities Update
B. Review updates/requests received from University Leadership Team

Notes:

- New/updated items are highlighted in bold.

- To view an Annex referenced in earlier updates, refer to the Space Allocation Committee Meeting
Minutes provided for that date.

A. Facilities Update

1. High Level Overview of Space Allocation:

1.1 Proposed (quarterly) presentation to ULT, and possibly faculty administrators to allow direct
feedback and updates 1 month following SAC meeting to plan for next quarterly meeting.

1.2 First meeting to brief ULT on Operations Forecast and current space planning activities.

1.3 SAC Response: These items on hold pending decision from UET on management of
administrative items in ULT.

June 21, 2010 - This item closed until this discussion resumes.
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2. Campus Master Plan:

2.1 Public consultations, stakeholder meetings are complete. Vision and Principles have been
established for Campus Master Plan. Working Committee is presently finalizing concept
plan development and confirming opportunities and constraints based on utilities and
transportation infrastructure. Preferred scenario to be presented to Advisory Committee
onJuly 14", UET on July 6" and the Board of Governors, Finance and Facilities on July
19", Draft plan to be presented at Advisory Committee on August 31, and UET at the
September 21 meeting. Final plan to be presented to Board of Governors December 7™

3. College Avenue Campus Redevelopment Strategy:
3.1 Draft Redevelopment plan to be presented to UET June 24", Board Package with options
and recommendation to be prepared by July 7, for presentation at the July 19 Finance and
Facilities Board. Sponsor has been changed to Dave Button. Project Manager has been
changed to Neil Paskewitz.
4. Planning, Design & Construction Organization Update
4.1 Reorganization is complete.
4.2 Alex Buehler reclassified to Manager — Planning and Design. All space requests to be
routed to Alex.
4.3 The Campus Planner position (vacated by Ray Gosselin in December 2009) has been filled
by Darcy Strinholm (formerly of SEPW Architects). Mike Baril has been promoted from
Senior Draftsperson to Campus Planner. Lisa Gerspacher has been promoted from
Draftsperson to Architectural Designer. A second Architectural Designer position has been
created (budget balanced through deletion of the Manager, Mechanical and Electrical
Design/Projects) and has been filled by Wayne Nahnybida (formerly of Stantec
Architecture). Melody Aspinall has been promoted from Draftsperson to Senior
Draftsperson. Her former position will not be back-filled. Overall re-org has resulted in
net reduction of one head-count within PDC Department.
June 21, 2010 - This item closed.

5.  Fitup of RIC Second Floor Space
5.1 September 17, 2009 update: Development of this space on hold.

January 18, 2010 Update: Gary Boire has requested discussion of allocation/use of this
space. — This item parked until next meeting.
June 21, 2010 - To provide temporary use of this area, and to accommodate class
scheduling during the renovation of the Education Auditorium, this will be fit-up into two
classrooms of capacity 48 and 52 seats. Fit-up to be complete September, 2010. This item
to be closed.
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6. PC Labs — Space Opportunity
6.1 September 17, 2009 Update: Low utilization of PC Labs has been reported and there seems
to be consensus that the amount of this space can be reduced and re-allocated. It is evident
that this type of space is in less demand due to prevalence of laptops. FM is proposing that
the following rooms be made available for other space requirements:
6.1.1 EDA440.1 (880 SF)
6.1.2 ED541 (1021 SF)
6.2 Review of utilization of remaining labs to be performed by FM in Fall Term.
September 17, 2009 SAC Response: Conversion of ED440.1 and ED541 approved.
January 18, 2010 Update: Space has been allocated and renovations are in planning and
design phase. This item to be closed.
June 21, 2010 update — Note that ED440.1 has been changed to ED440. This item to be
closed.
7. Data Centre Options
7.1 September 17, 2009 Update: Related to Knowledge Infrastructure Program, locations are
being reviewed for location of the new Data Centre. Short list of options:
7.1.1 Classroom 5" Floor — will need to relocate Science storage.
7.1.2 Language Institute Basement
January 18, 2010 Update: Classroom 5" Floor selected as location for Data Centre. FM working
with Science on consolidation and relocation of stored material. There is an area in the
crawlspace in Language Institute which was previously used by Café de Lys for storage. Food
Services has cleared this area and it will be looked at as an option for Science storage.
June 21, 2010 — Final location of Data Centre is Classroom 5% Floor. Alternate storage
solutions are in place for Science. This item to be closed.
8. Space Leased at Innovation Place, Saskatoon
8.1 September 17, 2009 update: There is 1,529 square feet of space available adjacent to our
present leased space (occupied by Social Work) in Innovation Place, Saskatoon. There are
two possible needs identified for this space; expansion of Social Work, or development of
space to accommodate URSIAST Faculty of Nursing.
8.2 FM has requested from Innovation Place that this space be added to our lease agreement
(or a new one drafted). FM is awaiting confirmation.
January 18, 2010 Update: U of R has first right of refusal for this space. Lease agreement
and allocation to follow.
June 21, 2010 — The lease for this space is now in place. The recommendation is that this
space be allocated to Faculty of Social Work.

June 21, 2010 - SAC has reviewed and approved this recommendation. This allocation is
in recognition of the growing enrolments for SW in Saskatoon.

Keeping in mind that this space in Saskatoon is the U of R's only space there, if a
temporary need arises and we can build into the plan an office or two 'spare’, SAC hopes
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that this will meet short term needs as they arise. For example, if Nursing has a need for
an office until their solution is available, we can hopefully handle that.

This item closed.

B. Updates from ULT

Academic:

1. Arts
1.1 Thomas Hadjistavropoulos — October 29, 2009 - Requesting space for motion lab — current
space in Classroom does not fit testing equipment.
June 21, 2010 - no solution in place at this time.
1.2 Heather Hadjistavropoulos — Space Request January 14 - 2010.
June 21, 2010 - Space for this request has not been identified. Heather has commenced
fund raising for development of Psychology Teaching Lab.
June 21, 2010 - Space Allocation Committee has stated that fund-raising activities must be
placed on hold until space has been allocated for this purpose. This is similar to the
process for CFl grants, where space must be committed by the University prior to
proceeding with an application.
2. Business Administration
3. Centre for Continuing Education
3.1 English as a Second Language
3.1.1 Office requirements:
Virtually no consolidation of faculty - Instructors are spread over campus at
Campion, old PAC, LI, Ad-Hum, and College Avenue Campus.
Offices are crowded.
Offices are in poor condition.
3.1.2 Classroom Requirements:
Currently have 9 classrooms in LI that are heavily used.
Booking of additional classrooms is difficult.
Presently using College Building — difficulties with handicapped access, food
services, transportation.

March 24, 2009 SAC Response: Request for consolidation and expansion of space to
accommodate growing ESL program is acknowledged. There is not a solution at this
time for consolidation of the faculty offices. Solutions to the classroom booking issues
to be explored. These will include:

- Optimizing use of space through Capacity Management project

- Exploring alternate off-campus opportunities for teaching space

June 11, 2009 Update:
- 6 additional classrooms on main campus would suit present needs.
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- Presently have $100k budgeted for PC/Language Lab. Ideal location for this
and existing Language Lab will be main campus.

September 17, 2009 Update: Proposing that former PC Lab ED440.1 (See 5.0) be
allocated to ESL for use as a Language Lab.

September 17, 2009 SAC Response: Allocation of ED440.1 to ESL approved.

January 18, 2010 Update: Planning work is in progress with ESL. The above items will be
closed with new recommendations brought forward at future SAC meeting.

June 21, 2010 — Note that the above allocation is ED440 instead of ED440.1. Note that
DLD/CAT consolidation may also help ESL. This item to be closed.

4. Centre for Teaching and Learning
4.1 Requesting consolidated space — expanded presence in storefront location such as existing
College West location.

March 24, 2009 SAC Response: Request is acknowledged. There is not a solution at this
time for consolidation of the faculty offices.

June 11, 2009 Update: No new development on this request.

September 17, 2009 Update: Status quo for now. Merge of CAT and DLD is a consideration
in long term planning. This item parked.

June 21, 2010 - There is a current project exploring the consolidation of CAT and DLD
(currently on College Ave Campus). Space implications not known. This item to be closed
and will be re-submitted based on outcome of consolidation study.

5. Education
6. Engineering

6.1 Request for NSERC UAV Project
6.1.1 Request from Raman Paranjape —January 13, 2010. Requires unfinished space
for testing of small quad-rotor helicopters. Possibilities: CAC, tunnels below
Library?
June 21, 2010 - Engineering has accommodated this request using their own
space on RIC 4" floor. Item closed.

6.2 Yassar Morgan — Request for approximately 30 x 30 foot space to accommodate the Project:
Dimensional Sub-centimeter positioning - short range wireless to accurately locate vehicles
to improve safety, save fuel, etc. He will use a roller coaster with mini-vehicle running at
high speeds. Possibilities: CAC, TDF.
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June 21, 2010 - The space recommended for this purpose is temporary occupancy of the
College Building tower CB501. Note that this is a temporary allocation, with the duration
of occupancy determined by the redevelopment process for the College Building. Based on
this space allocation, the CFl funding application has been submitted. CFl funding has
been approved. Matching funds from Province to be confirmed.

6.3 June 21, 2010 - Engineering Labs on 3™ Floor of Education Building will be vacated and this
space is presently unallocated. Labs would be suitable for redevelopment into offices or
classrooms. Funding is presently not available for decommissioning of the existing labs
and renovation of this space.

7. Fine Arts

8. Institut francais

9. Johnson-Shoyama Graduate School of Public Policy
9.1 Faculty split between Main and College Avenue Campus
9.2 Faculty is in the process of hiring 2 new faculty members.

March 24, 2009 SAC Response: Request for consolidation and expansion of space to
accommodate additional staff is acknowledged. There is not a solution at this time for
consolidation of the faculty offices.

June 11, 2009 Update: No new development on this request.

September 17, 2009 Update: FM is pursuing options for lease of space downtown for use by
JSGSPP and possibly others. This will be short to medium term solution. Further
information on Downtown Campus options provided in Annex C.

January 18, 2010 Update: At a Faculty Council meeting on November 25, 2009, it was
decided that the search for a downtown campus location be placed on hold. JSGSPP will
create an internal Space Committee that will assess the requirements for facilities on the
main campus and possibly at a future downtown location. This item closed.

June 21, 2010 — The internal JSGSPP space committee has determined that the preferred
location of the entire faculty will be the College Avenue Campus (after accessibility
upgrades have been completed). Space within Innovation Place 2R adjacent to the
existing JSGSPP office has become available, and FM has commenced negotiation with IP
for lease of this space for a 3-5 year period. This space will provide an ideal temporary
location of JSGSPP operations up until completion of College Avenue Campus
redevelopment. FM is recommending allocation of this additional leased space to JSGSPP.

June 21, 2010 - SAC has reviewed and approved this temporary allocation. FM to
continue development of short term and permanent space plans with JSGSPP space
committee.
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10. Kinesiology & Health Studies
10.1  June 21, 2010 - Proposed rehabilitation centre for individuals with spinal cord injuries.
Request is for 1,500 SF of lab space plus an office. KH&S and their partner is proposing
that the space be made available at no cost in return for opportunities for student
learning and applications, research opportunities, use of specialized equipment and other
partnerships. Space requested is CK210.
June 21, 2010 - Space Allocation Committee has requested further information on
business plan prior to commitment of University space.
11. Library
12. Nursing
12.1  March 24, 2009 - Space Request - Temporary Allocation (duration 1 year): Katherine
Bergman and staff to occupy AH429, 430.

September 17, 2009 update: AH426 was allocated to URSIAST Faculty of Nursing
(secretarially July, 2009).

January 18, 2010 Update: Itis expected that by July an office will be required for the Dean
of Nursing. It is assumed that this need will be filled by the office currently used by Sheila
Dresen. Additional office space will be required for Faculty for January 2011. Quantity to be
confirmed.

June 21, 2010 Update - FM was asked by the Southern Saskatchewan Academic Health
Sciences Network to provide a space analysis for programming requirements at the U of R
campus, SIAST Wascana and SIAST Kelsey, and U of S medical program in Regina. Phase 1
macro assessment was completed May 28" and identified some gaps needing further
study. Phase 2 micro assessment will be completed by June 25" for presentation on June
28, 2010. Joint submission by U of R, U of S, SIAST, and Regina Qu’Appelle Health Region
possible for Fall submission for consideration in the 2011-12 budget process.

Regina: Immediate need for 2 offices at U of R for the dean will be accommodated in LB by
Dean of Science. This is a temporary loan of space and does not address the long term
requirements.

Saskatoon: The allocation of the Saskatoon IP space (see Section A.8.2, page 3) to Social
Work means that the Faculty of Nursing requirements in Saskatoon will have to be met in
a different fashion. FM will continue to work with the Nursing Faculty to find the space
needed in Saskatoon. SIAST is now the most likely long term home for our Nursing Faculty
in Saskatoon. SIAST cannot meet this need in the short and long term without
additional infrastructure being built and a project funded. Our Facility Planning Study will
include this gap and challenge. If we need to lease space in the short term, there is
funding requested in our operations forecast requesting lease and fit up costs.

13. Science

13.1  June 11, 2009 Space Request - For RIC 5" floor space for Peter Leavitt — EQAL2 Lab —
require 4,370 SF. CFI funding for this project will be confirmed by June 22, 2009.
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September 17, 2009 Update: CFI funding has been approved for this project. Space
planning has been initiated with Leavitt, FM and P3 Architecture. Proposed space plan is
included in:

Annex A: RIC Level 5 Preliminary Floor Plan — Option 1

Annex B: RIC Level 5 Preliminary Floor Plan — Option 2
Peter Leavitt to present at SAC meeting on proposed space development.

September 17, 2009 SAC Response: After Leavitt provided overview of EQAL2 planned
activities and research, RIC 5" Floor Space was allocated to Science/EQAL2 as per Annex B:
RIC Level 5 Preliminary Floor Plan — Option 2. Leavitt to work with Project Team to finalize
design requirements. Leavitt to also prepare a business plan for the operation of EQAL2 Lab
and in particular the additional space that will be created to add value and attract other
researchers.
January 18, 2010 Update — Business Plan still pending.
June 21, 2010 - Business Plan still pending.
13.2  Science Storage Space
August 7, 2009 Space Request: Storage required for Faculty of Science to
accommodate:
Boat motors and related gas containers
Research samples
September 17, 2009 update: FM working with Science on solution that includes
outdoor storage compound, CK Parkade compound, and storage space assigned
to Science in RIC basement level.
December 18, 2010 Update: Planning in progess.
June 21, 2010 - Storage space located in basement of College Building, and in
the outdoor storage compound. This item closed.

14. Social Work
14.1 June 4, 2010 - Additional space has been leased on Saskatoon, and the Space
Allocation Committee has approved the allocation of this space to Social Work (see Section A.8.2,

page 3).
15. Student Affairs
16. UR International
16.1  January 7, 2010 Request from Sarah Goddard for single office for APT7 that will report

to Livia Castellanos.
June 21, 2010 — no solution.
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Administration:

17. Facilities Management

17.1 June 21, 2010 - It has been discovered that the duct work buried below the floor in
the basement of College West has become contaminated resulting in the immediate
shutdown of airflow that supplies heating to the upper floors in this building. The repair
will require new duct work installed above floor level. The ductwork will run directly
through the Geomodelling and GIS Research Lab (019.4). The Research Lab will be
relocated to existing Science space within the Lab Building. The repair project will cover
costs required to create a similar work environment in its new location. This item closed.

17.2  June 21, 2010: The Regina Police Service Liaison Officer requires an office to facilitate
private interviews and direct access to the campus community. At the same time, a close
linkage with the Campus Security staff must be maintained. A cubicle within the Security
Office will not be acceptable due to the requirement for private meetings. Fm has
investigated the construction of a private office within the Campus Security office, but the
available space is not sufficient. FM is exploring possibilities for office space and will
provide a recommendation to the Space Allocation Committee.

July 5, 2010 Update: FM is recommending that RI211 (vacated by HR) be allocated to FM
for occupancy by the Police Liaison Officer.

July 7, 2010 Update: Space Allocation Committee has approved this recommendation.
This item will be closed.

18. Finance
19. Human Resources
19.1 June 21, 2010 - HR has requested consolidated file storage on campus. Sample
Survey (CK) material in AH121.2 was discarded. We are recommending permanent
allocation of this space to HR for storage.

July 7, 2010 Update: Space Allocation Committee has approved this recommendation.
This item will be closed.

19.2  June 21, 2010 - HR has requested that the Chemical Radiation Safety Consultant and
the Research Safety Coordinator be relocated from the RIC Building to the AdHum
Building.

July 5, 2010 Update: FM is recommending that offices AH426 and AH429 that will be
vacated by Nursing in August, 2010 be allocated to HR. The result will be that two offices
in RIC; RI211 and RI212 will be vacant.

July 7, 2010 Update: Space Allocation Committee has approved this recommendation.
This item will be closed.

20. Information Services
June 4, 2010 - Facilities Management has been informed that there may be additional funding
available through the KIP program. A project that is on the original set of projects submitted has
been re-submitted — the project is the addition of new Fibre Optic cable to the College Avenue
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21.
22.

23.
24.
25.
26.
27.
28.
29.
30.
31.
32.
33.
34.
35.

36.
37.

Campus. Note that the original KIP submission included servicing the TDF site with new Fibre
Optics. This portion has been deleted for the June, 2010 funding request. Confirmation of the
funding will be received in late July of this year.

Resource Planning

Enterprise Risk Management

Research:

Graduate Studies and Research

Office of Energy and Environment

Research Services

University/Industry Liaison

Canadian Plains Research Centre

Centre canadien de recherché sur les francophonies en milieu minoritaire
Centre for Studies on Energy and Environment

Centre for Sustainable Communities

Centre on Aging and Health

Humanities Research Institute

Indigenous Peoples Health Research Centre

Prairie Particle Physics Institute

Saskatchewan Population and Health Evaluation Research Unit

Other:

External Relations
Presidents Office
37.1 President’s Research Space — President Timmons is considering transferring her existing

research office (Named the Community Based Research Unit) at UPEI to the U of R
sometime within the next year (together with its funding). At UPEI, she currently has four
people employed. Ideally, we would be interested in consolidating the people in those
positions together with the two existing people here at U of R in some sort of shared or
contiguous space for approximately 6 people.

June 21, 2010 Update - FM met with Vianne to review options for space in AdHum.
Options presented included 4™ floor offices (vacated by Nursing as per Section B .12.1,
Page 7) and former CATAL space in LY 136.
July 52010 Update: The move of Nursing offices to LB will vacate three office on AH 4™
floor, AH426, 429, 430. FM is recommending that:

- AH430 be allocated to Vianne Timmons for the Principle

Researcher
- LY136 be allocated to Vianne Timmons for Grad Students.
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July 7, 2010 - Space Allocation Committee has approved this recommendation. AH430
and LY136 have been allocated to the “Community Based Research Unit” (Presidents
Office). This item will be closed.

38. CUPE 2419

39. URFA

40. URSU

40.1 Due to costs associated with the fit-up of the space, and availability of an alternate

location (former Travel Cuts), URSU may pass on the allocation of RI118. Centre would still
‘owe’ space to URSU based on previous agreement. A possible alternate use for this prime,
store-front space (688 sq.ft.) is to revert to the master program for the RIC/LBA, and utilize
this space for a 30 seat seminar room showcasing classroom technology, including a smart
board and video conferencing. Space would be assigned to and managed by the Registrar’s
Office. Space will be withheld from list of Available Space pending confirmation from URSU.

June 11, 2009 update:
- URSU not developing space but would prefer to retain the allocation of this
space (quasi-ownership) and ‘lease’ space for 5-10 year term.
- Recommend developing this space as seminar room. Cost for fitup will be
carried by base RIC project (5100,000). Minimum 5 year term, review with
URSU every 5 years.
September 17, 2009 update: Development of RI118 on hold.
January 18, 2010 update: Nelson Wagner has approached URSU to explore opportunity to
trade RIC Main Floor RI1118 (URSU allocation) for investment in Multi Purpose Room
Renovation.

June 21, 2010 Update — Nelson sent an e-mail to URSU and met with them to see if they
would consider releasing this space. No response to date.

40.2 URSU may lose tenant CATAL — presently leasing RC225 (364 sq.ft computer lab). Is there
interest in leasing this from URSU to address computer lab requirements? Space will be
withheld from list of Available Space pending confirmation from URSU.
June 11, 2009 update:
- Space will be retained by URSU for GBLUR.
- One office still available for lease: RC223 (158 sq. ft.)
September 17, 2009 SAC Response: Status of CATAL space lease in Adhum/LY to be
investigated by FM.
January 18, 2010 Update: Information still required.
June 21, 2010 — CATAL has vacated LY136. This space is presently unallocated.
July 7, 2010 Update: LY136 has been allocated to the “Community Based Research Unit”
(Presidents Office).

June 21, 2010 Space Allocation Committee — Meeting Minutes Page 11



41. University Club
41.1 January 18, 2010 - The University Club plans to redevelop the front desk area and
requests that the club expand into the corridor space. Space taken by the club will be
approximately 300 SF. This area is currently used for storage. Request is recommended by
FM.
41.2  June 21, 2010 Update. Will be in construction this summer. This item closed.

External Partners:

42.0 Campion College
42.1 September 3, 2009 Space Request: IMPACT Lab (Riegel, Robinson, Petty, Benedicenti)
planning to submit a CFl application. Space requirement is approx. 400 SF. What is
implication of space allocation for Campion CFI project?

September 17, 2009 SAC Response: Further work on this required. ORS to identify need,
type and functional use of space and what the research relationship with and support

from Campion will be.

January 18, 2010 Update: ORS has forwarded an overview of the IMPACT Lab — full report is
included as Appendix B. The infrastructure proposed in this application will support two key
components of research designed to understand the relationship of cognition to poetics and
aesthetics, and to rapidly developing ubiquitous computing technology. The first component
is to establish an advanced technology lab to facilitate data collection in our primary
domains. The second is to strengthen links with the well-established $28 million dollar CFI
funded Visual Simulation lab (VSIM) at Carleton University in order to transfer high
technology knowledge from VSIM to the University of Regina and to foster innovative
collaborative interdisciplinary research between the two institutions.

The preferred location of the lab is on the main campus, however a location in a vacant
portion of the College Avenue Campus could be considered as an interim solution and to
enable submission of the CFl request by the February 15 deadline.

FM will continue to pursue suitable locations on the main campus.

June 21, 2010 Update: For the purpose of the CFl application, space was committed to
this research project in the basement level of the College Avenue Campus. Ideal location

remains on the main campus, and will be explored upon approval of funding.

42.2  Campion has also expressed interest in taking ownership of corridor office space.
Presently there are no alternatives for the space shuffle that would enable this.
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43. Innovation Place
44. National Research Council

44.1 June 11, 2009 Information Item: SAC has provided tentative approval of 30-50% of RIC
5" Floor space for development and lease to NRC. Partnership between U of R and
Innovation Place is under development to finance construction costs via 5 — 10 year lease.
KIP funding may fund the entire floor.

September 17, 2009 update: KIP funding has been approved for base development of the
RIC 5 floor. SAC has again confirmed commitment to lease of space to NRC after approval
of KIP.

NRC, with assistance of P3 Architecture, has developed plan for space development on 5"
floor RIC. NRC space on 5™ floor will include IRAP program. Two options for floor plan to be
considered, with final configuration determined based on fitup and lease budgets.
Minimum space 5,328 square feet. Maximum space 5,766 square feet. See Annex A and B
for floor plan options. Expected Occupancy Date: October, 2010.

September 17, 2009 space request: NRC occupancy of PTRC to be terminated March 2010.
Recommend temporary allocation of three lab modules on RIC 4" floor for a duration of
March 2010 — October, 2010.

September 17, 2009 SAC Response: Temporary allocation approved.

January 18, 2010 Update: Expected occupancy date of RIC 5 floor labs is December 1,
2010. Current plan remains that NRC will occupy RIC 4" floor labs between vacancy of
PTRC209 and move to RIC 5™ floor. Discussions are still in progress with Engineering on
possible extension of NRC’s occupancy of PT209 to December.

June 21, 2010 Update — NRC has vacated PT209 and space has been turned over to
Engineering. NRC is temporarily occupying RIC439 until completion of RIC 5" floor. This
item closed.

45.0  Canadian Police Research Centre

45.1  April 30, 2009 — Space Request: Four offices for occupancy until March 2010. — Possible
location is front office in CK210.

45.2  As of March 2010, require office space for 10-15 people. Proposing shared space
arrangement with NRC (RIC 5" Floor).
June 11, 2009 update-

- June 10, 2009 phone call to Steve Palmer; both of these requests are presently
on hold. Confirmation of space request due by end of June 2009.

September 17, 2009 update: -

- No development for Police Research Centre on the RIC 5th floor is planned at
this time. The unallocated space on the 5th floor consists mainly of wet labs
and related support space, and is therefore not suited for Police Research
Centre's needs.
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- Police Research Centre exploring options with Innovation Place.

January 18, 2010 Update: This item parked pending confirmation of move plans
from the Police Research Centre.

June 21, 2010 - Police Research Centre pursuing other options. Item closed.

46. First Nations University

47. U of S College of Nursing
47.1  June 11, 2009 Update/Information Item - Four offices have been leased to U of S College
of Nursing. Previous SAC decision allocated two seats in CK210, with the remaining offices
CK164.20, and CK164.21 being loaned from CK. This has been modified - rather than CK210
space, two offices have been borrowed from FGSR.

September 17, 2009 Update: A lease agreement has been signed which includes CK144,
CK146, CK164.20, and CK164.21 for the period July 1, 2009 to June 30, 2010.

This item will be closed.

December 18, 2009 Update: On January 12, 2010, U of S requested extension of this lease
by 1 year. Availability of this space (by CK and FGSR) has not yet been confirmed.

June 21, 2010 — UPDATE. U of S faculty will be vacating space leased from SIAST Wascana
as early as 2012. They are exploring options including space at FNUniv as well as a stand-
alone building to accommodate these faculty and their College of Medicine requirements
in Regina. The outcome of the Facility Planning Study being done for the South
Saskatchewan Academic Health Sciences Network will help guide and/or direct the
solution.

Next Space Allocation Meeting: September 7, 2010, 3:00 p.m.
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